
 

 

Church of Saint Cecilia 
2357 Bayless Place • Saint Paul, MN 55114  Weekly Masses: 

651.644.4502    Saturday 4:30 & Sunday 8:15 & 10:00 

Fax 651.647.1445 • www.stceciliaspm.org Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday 3:45 

 

PARISH STAFF 

John M. Hofstede  Stephen Klein  Marge Virnig Jeanne Dold 
Pastor Parish Operations & Pastoral Associate  Music Coordinator/Choir Director 

651.644.4502 x 14 Safe Environment Coordinator 651.644-4502 x 12 651.644.4502 x 15 

pastor@stceciliaspm.org 651.644.4502 x 18 marge@stceciliaspm.org jeanne@stceciliaspm.org 

 stephen@stceciliaspm.org  
     

Linda Whiteneck Theresa O’Toole      Barb Falardeau Rose Ryan 
Parish Administrative Assistant Catechetical Ministry Coordinator Communications Coordinator Maintenance Coordinator 

651.644.4502 x 10 651.644.4502 x 13   651.644.4502 x 11 651.644.4502 

linda@stceciliaspm.org theresa@stceciliaspm.org bulletin@stceciliaspm.org  

 

Trustees 

Matthew Tande & Mary Ellen Ryan  

PARISH  

OFFICE HOURS 
 

Monday-Thursday  

10:00am to 2:00pm 

 

Masks are optional but preferred. 

 
WELCOME 

To join the parish, please  

call the office at  

651.644.4502. 

 

 

 

PARISH  

OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Thursday  

10:00am to 2:00pm 

 

Masks are optional 

 but preferred. 



The Church of Saint Cecilia 

Financial Highlights through  

March 31, 2022 
 

Budgeted  Collections $246,875 

Actual Collections $266,382 

Endowment/Major Gifts $579 

Other Income $9,225 

Total Revenues $276,186 

 

Budgeted Expenses $276,655 

Actual Expenses $274,480 

  

Revenues over Expenses $1,706 

Building Fund Revenue $24,243 

Principal Payments on Debt ($12,914) 

Operating Surplus $13,035 

 

PPP Loan Forgiveness $35,900 

Estate Bequest, net $251,789 

Total Surplus $300,724 

Liturgical Ministers 
Saturday, August 13,  4:30pm 

Sunday, August 14,  8:15am 

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time             August 7, 2022 

Sun Back to School Supply 

 Drive 

Wed Loaves & Fishes 

 10:00 Staff Meeting 

Sat/Sun Back to School Supply 

 Drive 

PARISH CALENDAR 

Bulletin Deadline: Wednesdays at 

9 : 0 0 a m .  E m a i l  i n f o  t o 

bulletin@stceciliaspm.org. 

Sunday, August 14,  10:00am 

Book:  Leo S. 

Lectors:  Elise S./Julie S. 

Host:  Scott S. 

Greeter: Kathy M. 

Sacristan: Tom K. 

Book:  Beth C. 

Lectors:  Steve C./Jean W. 

Host:  Sue W. 

Sacristan: Pat K. 

Book:  Larry C. 

Lector:  Art Z./Kathy Z. 

Host:  Julie M. 

Greeter: Evelyn P. 

Sacristan: Paul C. 

Helping The Priests Who’ve Helped Us 

 

Did you know there’s a home for retired priests of the Archdiocese?  There is 

and you have an opportunity to share your gratitude by supporting the men 

who’ve ministered to you and your family for many decades. 

 

The Leo C. Byrne Residence offers 29 individual apartments for priests who 

have reached retirement age, most of whom continue to actively serve parishes 

and organizations around the Archdiocese.   

 

The GRATITUDE Capital Campaign Renovation Project (coordinated by the 

Catholic Community Foundation) will fund work required to bring the entire 

Byrne Residence to a level of security and efficiency suitable for the safety and 

well-being of each resident priest. 

 

We ask for your support of this much needed renovation. 

 

Checks payable to CCF/Byrne Residence may be mailed to:  

CCF/Byrne Residence Renovation Fund 

Court West Suite 500 

2610 University Avenue West 

St. Paul, MN 55114 

 

Or donate online here. 

School Supply Drive 
August 6th/7th & August 13th/14th 

 
Help students from families with low-income start school 
with the tools for success.  Donations will go to Interfaith 
Action of Greater Saint Paul to support nine different 
programs. Below are supplies needed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for your donations! 
 
 

 Backpacks 
 3-Ring binders 
 3-Ring loose-leaf paper 
 Folders 
 Calculators 
 Spiral and composition 

notebooks 
 Glue sticks & bottles 
 Scissors & rulers 
 Reusable face masks 

 Pencils and pencil 
sharpeners 

 Pens 
 Markers 
 Colored pencils 
 Crayons 
 Erasers 
 Highlighters 
 School supply boxes 
 Hand sanitizer 

https://www.ccf-mn.org/byrneresidence/


Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time             August 7, 2022 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Music for Liturgy 
Opening  #103 
   

Gloria  #319 
 

Psalm 33  #44 (Refrain III) 

. 

Gospel Acclamation #332 
 

Preparation  #414 
 

A Community Mass #370, 373, 372, 389 
 

Communion  #909 
 

Closing  #604 

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary 

Time 
Wisdom 18:6-9. A remembrance of the 

night of Israel’s departure from Egyptian 

bondage. 

 

   Psalm 33: Happy are the people the  

   Lord has chosen, chosen to be his own. 

 

Hebrews 11:1-2. 8-19. Faith is confident 

assurance concerning that which we hope 

for. No matter the extent of human 

weakness, Gods promises are fulfilled; no 

matter how precious our gifts, w die to 

receive something still greater. 

 

Luke 12:32-48. Let your belt be fashioned 

around your waist and your lamp be 

burning ready.  The Son of Man—the 

child of earth—will come when you least 

expect him. 

Summer Build August 15th-19th 
Tres Iglesias is an association of three 

neighborhood churches (St. Frances 

Cabrini, St. Cecilia’s and Prospect Park 

United Methodist) who have joined 

together every year since 1992 to work on 

a Habitat for Humanity project in the Twin 

Cities area. 
 

Volunteers are needed each day (Aug15-

19) for the full shift from 8:30am to 

3:30pm.  For production and safety 

reasons there are no split shifts.  You may 

work one or more days but must pre-

register.  Lunch and snacks will be 

provided.  You are encouraged to bring 

your own water bottle.  Sign up is 

through the St. Frances Cabrini website 

here.   
 

Donations are welcome to help offset our 

portion of the funds for the project build.  

Checks payable to St. Cecilia with a 

notation of “Habitat” may be placed in the 

regular collection basket during Mass or 

mailed to the parish office.  Thank you! 

Project Home 
For over 23 years, Project Home has 

provided families with individualized, 

rapid stabilization case management, and 

surrounded them with the right support 

to help end family homelessness long-

term. Did you know: 

 The average stay at Project Home is 

66 days 

 Six months after moving in to stable 

housing, with support of their Rapid 

Exit Social Work Team, 91% of 

families are still in that housing 

 Families participate in a budgeting/

savings program, leaving the shelter 

with an average $1,000 in savings 

 54% of our guests are under 13 

This year marks Project Home’s one 

year anniversary at the Provincial House 

on the campus of St. Catherine’s 

College, a partnership with the Sisters of 

St. Joseph and Ramsey County.  There 

the families are provided with private 

rooms, home cooked meals, play and 

family space, tutoring for children, and 

Registration for 2022-2023 
Based on current conditions I am planning on the following: 

 Catechesis of the Good Shepherd will continue on Sunday 

mornings during 10am Mass. Students in PreK-1st grade can 

attend. This will likely be twice a month, but may move to three 

times a month if we don't need to separate students into smaller 

groupings. 

 First Eucharist & Reconciliation preparation for 2nd graders (and others as 

needed) will also continue to take place during 10am Mass on Sunday mornings twice a 

month. 

 Confirmation for 8th & 9th graders will take place on two Wednesday evenings a 

month and will line up with family formation. 

 Faith Formation will follow a multi-generational model with activities and 

service projects for all ages (including children already attending on Sundays). This will 

run from 6:30-7:30pm on Wednesday evenings twice a month. With the exception of 

our Confirmation students, children will remain in the hall with their families. These 

meetings may include station work, service projects, community building, prayer 

services, and more. 

 The potluck meal will be available to those families who feel comfortable taking 

part in it. The meal would begin at 5:45pm and last until classes begin at 6:30pm. I plan 

to change our former procedure in a way that hopefully minimizes the risks that come 

with food-sharing. One example would be to have volunteers serve instead of having all 

participants dish themselves up. I'll be on the lookout for other ways to make this safer 

so please reach out if you have any suggestions.  

 As we see numbers return to pre-Covid levels we may break into grade level 

groupings, but at this time we plan to keep families together. 

 

Please keep in mind that this plan may change as we get closer to September if Covid 

conditions warrant it. Please reach out if you have any questions or concerns. Follow this 

link to access our online registration. 

more.  Those who have signed up will 

receive a reminder call and directions 

soon.  We were gifted with donations to 

help with food or meals, as teams are 

asked to provide food and cook on-site 

with the weekend staff.   

JoAnn Mason and Rose Marie Assad 

St. C’s Project Home Coordinators 

 

Deck Night at the Zwacks 
Enjoy conversation, snacks and relaxation 

on the deck at the home of Mary Pat & 

Dave Zwack-August 11th 7:00pm rain or 

shine (4417 Arthur St. NE, Columbia 

Heights).  Popcorn, M&Ms and lemonade 

provided.   

 

Solemnity of The Assumption of the 

Blessed Virgin Mary 
Please note that there will be no Mass on 

Monday, August 15th.  When this 

solemnity falls on a Monday or Saturday, 

the obligation to attend Mass is abrogated.  

https://www.cabrinimn.org/habitat
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe3WaHujrRfvwB0HDsUMcTPrtbRZOSPee_9fgsWOrJnUG87VQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe3WaHujrRfvwB0HDsUMcTPrtbRZOSPee_9fgsWOrJnUG87VQ/viewform?usp=sf_link



